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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR JANUARY 3, 2018 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, H. Christopher Redkey; Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander; Health Agent Ms. Elizabeth Swedberg.
Guests: Ms. Julie Belliveau, Personnel Administrator; Ms. Joan Hamlett, Tobacco Control Alliance
4:31 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander.
Vouchers were approved and signed for MHOA membership for Ms. Swedberg & Ms. McConville for 2018, December gas mileage for Ms. Lucander & Ms. McConville, ServSafe class 1/29/2018 & Daily Planners for the office reimburse Ms. Swedberg.
The Board signed the Betterment Agreements for the septic loan program. 
4:35 p.m. Ms. Belliveau was introduced to all the Board members. Discussed the posting of the Health Agents job as Ms. Swedberg will be retiring on March 16th.  The job description was discussed and the pay range. Ms. Belliveau will submit the job posting to the Gardner News, the MMA & MHOA website. The time frame was discussed. The Board will not meet on January 17th,.  They will meet on January 24th to review the applicantions. Ms. Belliveau will send to Dr. Popik’s email the applications received.  The interviews will be on February 7th..Ms. Belliveau will be present on that date. Discussed standard questions to the applicants as the Board will not be using a standard question form due to the different backgrounds of those that do apply. The Board will ask questions based on the resumes. Ms. Hamlett told the Board the procedure she was a part of hiring a Health Agent in the Town of Athol. She will send the questions used to Ms. Swedberg. 
Ms. Joan Hamlett Tobacco Control Update:  Ms. Hamlett introduced herself to the Board members and what her job entails for the Town of Westminster. Funding from the State will hopefully be available this year and she will know on April 1st. Ms. Hamlett discussed the blunt wraps and flavors which are being sold to get the younger generation hooked. Dr. Popik asked for clarification on the regulations that were signed off June 18, 2014. When he looked them over he had found a few contradictions. Ms. Hamlett will review them and make necessary corrections and notify Ms. Swedberg in an email of the corrections. Discussed the idea of in the future getting all the local merchants to a meeting and see what their feelings are on selling the blunt wraps and flavored tobacco as all the surrounding communities are no longer selling them.  The Board thanked Ms. Hamlett for coming to the meeting. 
6:03 p.m. Agents Up:
1. Meeting has been set up to discuss 5 South Shore Road with Town Counsel, Ms. Smith, & Ms., Murphy January 23rd.  The executor’s attorney has not responded back. The meeting will discuss what the town can do now on the issues at this home. 
2. The Dispatch at the Police Department will contact Ms. McConville in the event of a power outage. Ms. McConville is working on the Emergency Contact List for the area restaurants. 
3. Just received information from the Meadows at West Hill Condominiums. Cameraing of the lines is being given to Mr. Josh Hall. The signed contract with quarterly inspections should be sent shortly.
4. Have not heard back on the treated soil still remaining at the TRW site.
5. Have 32 doses of the vaccine left. The Town of Auburn did a flu clinic and returned the unused vaccine and flu forms. The area churches in town have been notified about having a mini clinic after a church service.
6. The fans in the BOH office and the meeting room were worked on recently and are now fixed. They are no longer blowing cold air from the vents and running all the time. The contractor said the fans were never wired properly.
7. Finished the budget for the 2019 year. Two line items were increased. The Board Members were all set with the increase to the budget items discussed. 
Board Members Concerns: 
None at the moment.
Old Business: 
We have still not received revisions to the Solar Project at the TRW property. 
6:17 p.m. Dr. Popik made the motion to adjourn. Mr. Simoncini seconded the motion. All were in favor.
6:17 p.m. Meeting adjourned
___________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey
Minutes were signed by Board members on 2/14/2018                   Original signatures on file in BOH office.
Attachments:
Town of Westminster Job Description Health Agent
Tobacco Control Alliance Fine & Suspension Vincent’s Country Store
940 CMR 21.00 Sales and Distribution 
940 CMR 22.00 Sales and Distribution
Regulations of the Westminster Board of Health Sale of Tobacco to Minors
Regulations of the Westminster Board of Health Sale and Use of Non-Tobacco Nicotine Delivery Products
Town of Westminster Regulation Prohibiting Smoking in Workplaces and Public Places 
Management Report Health 
